NHS Lothian Care Home Programme
Secure email accounts for care homes

Why do care homes need secure email accounts?
Secure email accounts can help facilitate the transfer of confidential health and other information that cannot be shared by NHS Lothian to personal or organisational email addresses.  This includes:
· Resident information – referrals for specialist services, admission and discharge information, test results
· Staff information – test results
· Care home information – minutes of meetings e.g. from Problem Assessment Groups (PAGs) and Incident Management Teams (IMTs)

What is being offered?
Each care home can request 3 individual named accounts (joe.bloggs@nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk) and 1 generic care home account (nameof.carehome@nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk). The individual accounts would normally include the care home manager and any deputy and/or administrator.

**Please note, you must have at least one individual account before the generic one can be sent up**

Why do we need a generic email account?
It is preferable to have a generic email account so that information can be shared, if required, on a continuous basis and is not dependent on the care home manager being at work.  In addition if there are changes in staff it may take some time to set up an individual account.

How do I apply?
Please complete and return the NHS Lothian ID request form to Information.Governance@nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk using the subject header “FAO Care Home project team”. 

You must complete 1 form for each account being requested, including the generic email account. All 4 forms can be sent at the same time. The completed form will be logged on to a system called ‘Service Now’ and each person will be notified via their existing email of the reference number for the request.

How am I notified that the account has been set up?
Once the account has been set up the Service Now call will be updated and closed and you will be notified via your existing email that the call has been closed. 

The new email credentials will be posted to the Care Home shortly thereafter and this will include information on how to access the account and set up a password.  It may take a few days to arrive.  If you have not received a letter within a week then please email the Information Governance Team and they will follow this up.

Who will have information on the care home secure email account?
The details of the each care home’s secure email account will be provided on the NHS Lothian Care Home Website under the section for ‘Lothian Care Homes’.  An up to date spreadsheet will be available for each of the four Health and Social Care Partnerships with care home details including type of care home, type of provider, size of care home, address, phone number and email address.  

These are available as follows:
· East Lothian
· Edinburgh
· Midlothian
· West Lothian

[bookmark: _GoBack]This information will be useful for staff working in NHS Lothian who need to make contact with care homes about individual residents or departments such as Health Protection and Public Health who need to make contact about outbreaks and test results.

Who can I contact for more information?
If you have any queries about the progress of your application for a secure email account please contact the NHS Lothian Information Governance Team Information.Governance@nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk

If you would like to update any of your care home information please contact the NHS Lothian Care Home Programme Team carehomes@nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk 


Care Home Programme Team
16th February 2021
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